
Officer Involved Shooting 
 

Date/Time: November 13, 2018 / 1539 hours  
Location: 6300 N. 64th Drive, Glendale, Arizona  
 
On Tuesday, November 13, 2018 at approximately 1440 hours, an armed robbery 
suspect who had committed multiple armed robberies and a carjacking, committed 
another armed robbery near 32nd Street and Thomas Road. Responding officers saw 
the suspect vehicle, which had been stolen several days earlier, fleeing the scene and 
attempted to stop it, but were unsuccessful. A pursuit was initiated until Tactical Support 
Bureau officers took over and transitioned to a tactical surveillance.  
The vehicle was followed to the area of 6300 N. 64th Drive in Glendale, where the 
suspect vehicle drove into an apartment complex. Attempts were made to contain the 
vehicle in the complex, but it got back to the street before it could be contained. The 
suspect came out of his vehicle and raised a Glock handgun, prompting two officers and 
a sergeant to fire at the suspect, which ended the encounter at approximately 1539 
hours. No officers were injured and the suspect was pronounced decease at the scene.  
 
The Glendale Police Department will be conducting the investigation into the shooting. 

They will be assisted by the Phoenix Police Department Robbery Unit. 

 

Information provided by: 

Sgt. Tommy Thompson  

Public Affairs Bureau  


